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‘I can do all things through Him who strengthens me.’ 
Philippians 4.13 

This week’s value: Perseverance 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
School began this week with a presentation from our Year 5 
children for their parents about all the exciting experiences that 
they had on residential.  The children had an amazing time and 
wanted to thank their parents. 
 
This week our value was perseverance. Using the verse from 
the Bible, ‘I can do all things through Him who strengthens me.’ 
Philippians 4.13, we reflected on how God gives us strength to 
persevere through difficult situations.  
 
This week Year 6 held their Cream Tea afternoon. It was lovely 
to have so many parents join the children for the Award 
Winning Food.   
 
On Wednesday the sun shone, the children’s spirits and their 
parents were high as we held our first Sports Day, where we 
could all be together after three years. The children proudly got 
ready to race and represent their team, which they did 
beautifully. Thank you to our PTA for the cream teas, the 
parents for being such enthusiastic supporters, the children for 
working so hard, the teachers for making sure everything 
flowed smoothly and of course to Mr Brown for organising the 
event. I am already looking forward to next year!  
 
Next week, we are hoping to be able to send the children’s 
achievement and video reports home. We are however, having 
problems with the server which is holding up the transferring of 
the videos.  I will of course keep you posted. 
 
Enjoy the sun and have a lovely weekend.  

 

Mrs Fletcher 

Dates for your diary 
 

 

Wednesday 13th July  

KS1 Beach Day  

Y3 National Cream Tea Day – parents 

invited 2.15pm 

Y6 attending musical ‘Mathilda’ at Saltash 

Community School.  

 

Monday 18th July  

Yr 6 End of Year trip  

Wednesday 20th July  

Year 6 Leavers’ Service  

1.45pm St Stephen’s Church  

Year 6 BBQ – 4-6pm, parents are welcome  

Friday 22nd July 

Last day of term  

No after school club, all children finish at 

3.15pm 

Monday 5th September 

INSET DAY 

Tuesday 6th September 

Children back to school 

  

 
 

 



Achievement Awards 
 
All of Reception Class deserve the Headteacher’s 
award this week for their amazing participation 
during sports day. Being their first ever sports day, 
they showed great determination and enthusiasm 
for the whole day. Well done Reception Class.  
 
Tobias in Year 1 deserves this award because of his 
effort and achievement in all of his work. He has 
been really focusing on his written work in all 
subjects and trying hard not to rush and to do his 
best. He was also amazing at sports day. Keep it up 
Tobias, we are really proud of you! 
 
Teddy in Year 2 who has been working super hard 
in English and Maths, challenging himself and 
persevering. He also was a fantastic team player 
on sports day, supporting his team and trying his 
very best. Well done Teddy! 
 
Eliana in Year 3 has worked super hard in her 
reading and we are so proud of her achievements 
in this! 
 
Poppy in Year 4 for always working hard in all of 
her lessons and representing the school in a 
variety of sports. 
 
Zach in Year 5 for determination and dedication to 
his House Team.  He carried on with Sports Day 
regardless of not feeling 100%.  He is a true team 
player and an excellent referee! 
 
Lewis in Year 6 was an absolute super star during 
sports day; not only being a part of achieving an 
overall win for the Yellow Team, but also helping 
our younger, less confident members of our school 
to achieve their best! Well done! We're very proud 
of you!  

 

Value Awards 
 

Harper in Reception Class deserves the 
perseverance award this week. She took a tumble 
during sports day but she didn't give up and 
continued on her way. That's the spirit Harper!  
 
Albie in Year 1 - Throughout the whole of Year 1 
Albie has persevered with his work. He has made 
some super progress and is so much more 
confident. He is more independent and really 
ready for his next challenge in Year 2. Well done 
Albie!! 
 
Anthony in Year 2 who persevered for his team 
during one of the races on sports day. All the other 
teams had finished and he kept running, trying his 
hardest and persevering until the finish line. Good 
job Anthony! 
 
Josh in Year 3 kept going on sports day even 
though he wasn't feeling his best, you could see 
his enthusiasm and he was a great team player. 
 
Lewis B in Year 4 for his outstanding effort across 
the whole of Sports Day. 
 
Evie in Year 5 for persevering with sports with an 
ankle injury.  She didn’t want to let her team down 
so carried on regardless.  She is a superstar. 
 
The whole of Year 6 was determined to succeed in 
their efforts to earn as much money as they could 
from a cream tea afternoon, which they organised 
and ran. Huge amounts of team perseverance took 
place; working hard together for the good of all 

the class. Well done Year 6! 😊 
 

CORNWALL SCHOOL GAMES 
Last Friday we took 50 children to St Austell for the Cornwall Summer Games, having qualified in a record 7 
sports. With over 3000 children competing it was an amazing experience for everyone. No podiums this time but 
we achieved the following excellent results: 
4th - Touch Rugby, Year 5/6 Cricket, Tri Golf, Year 3/4 Tennis, Year 5/6 Tennis 
5th - Year 3/4 Quad kids Athletics 
7th - Year 5/6 Quad Kids Athletics 
Well done to everyone involved and special thanks to Nikki and Tara for their help on the day. 

SPORTS DAY 
Well done to all the children who competed so well all day on Wednesday. It was so lovely to have all the 
spectators back for the first time in 3 years! 



This week in school and at home 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Class have 
had a very busy 
week with sports day, 
going on a Gruffalo 
hunt and our beach 
talk!  

 

This week Year 4 have been busy 

preparing for Sports Day which 

turned out to be a fantastic day! In 

Maths, we’ve been continuing to 

learn about time and in Topic we 

have been drawing portraits of 

Roman Emperors. 

 

 

Year 5 have had a busy week!  We kicked off with our 

HeaTree assembly feeding back to parents about all their 

experiences. They have been practising hard for Sports 

Day working well as a team and supporting each 

other.  They had a fantastic time at Saltash Community 

School watching the ‘Big Bang!’ which had them in awe, 

freezing Wotsits, flying flames, rotating fire and 

abundance of bubbles.  They have also had a visitor talking 

about WWII  but more about that next week… 

 

Year 6 have been super busy this week organising and 
running a cream tea afternoon! They were extremely 
professional and received some lovely compliments... and tips! 
Well-done Year 6! 

 

This week Year 2 has been 
putting their fitness skills to the 
test in preparation for sports 
day. They have loved all the 
practising outside and have 
shown great team skills. They 
have also been practising telling 
the time. 

 

This week Year 3 have been 
looking at Arthurian legends 
learning about angles and 
angles within shapes and 
honing our sporting skills in 

sports day 🙂 

 

This week Year 1 have been absolute 
stars with their knowledge of place 
value. They really have amazed 
Mrs Oakes. In literacy we have 
been learning about contractions 
and about creating a recount of 
things we have done. We have also 
continued to make our moving 
creatures and learnt about some of 
the stories of the prophet 
Muhammed. We also LOVED sports 
day!!!! 
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